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Minutes of the Local Government

York, North Yorkshire & East Riding Housing Board

1.00pm Monday 18th December 2017
Rural Arts Centre Thirsk
1. Attendance: Sarah Hall, YNYER SHP; John Craig, ERYC; Cllr Symon Frazer, ERYC; Andy Powell, Broadacres HA; Kim Robertshaw, Ryedale DC; Cllr Ian Threlfall, Richmondshire DC; Andrew Rowe, Scarborough BC; Karen Anderson, HCA; Dilys Jones, HCA; Cllr Steve Arnold, Ryedale DC; Julia Histon, York HA; Madeline Bell, Harrogate BC; Paul Newman, Barratt/DWH; Cllr Mike Chambers, Harrogate BC; Colin Dales, Richmondshire DC; Mark Harbottle, Hambleton DC.
2. Apologies for Absence: Wyn Ashton, Craven DC; Cllr David Webster, Hambleton DC; Cllr Carl Lis, NYCC; Sue Walters Thompson, Hambleton DC;. Carl Bunnage, NYCC, Cllr Richard Foster, Craven DC; Cllr Linda Cowling, Ryedale DC; Cllr Bill Chatt, Scarborough BC.
Colin Dales agreed to Chair the meeting in Cllr Foster’s absence

3. Minutes of meeting held on 25th Sept 2017 – Agreed as a true and accurate record.
4. Item 4 Community Housing Fund Update - Presentation
Sarah outlined current developments. Members noted the upcoming Community Housing Fund prospectus and the progress with the development of the Community Led Housing Hub.
5. Item 5 2017/18 Housing Strategy Monitoring Qs 1+2 - Presentation
Sarah outlined progress in relation to planning permissions and completions and gave an update from the YNYER Homelessness Group. Kim outlined the potential impacts of the Homelessness Reduction Act and will provide some further guidance at the next Board meeting.
Colin informed members that NYCC are co-ordinating a joint response from the Board in relation to the current supported housing consultation.
6. Item 6 Developing a Housing Deal for YNYER

Sarah outlined the paper setting out the initial thoughts on an approach to the HCA in relation to a bespoke housing deal for YNYER, which includes working with MOD on strategic sites and the off site manufactured (OSM) sector.

Paul N confirmed that Barratt are aiming for 20% timber framed construction on their sites. These sites can be popular as site works are complete sooner for those moving in. Madeline expressed concerns that the costs of timber frame and the lead in times were increasing.
Dilys confirmed that the OSM process is not necessarily cheaper that traditional build, but it is faster. However, a pipeline approach in the sub region would hopefully bring costs down. Dilys agreed that we need to be aware of other housing deals bit that our approach needs to be bespoke for this area.

Julia felt that, although this could offer an additional layer of risk for RPS, if OSM units were packed up for RPs to acquire ‘off the shelf’ this would be attractive and should be added as part of the ‘ask’.
7. Item 7 Housing Market Update

In addition to comments made in the agenda item above, Paul asked the other Board members to consider what the HBF rep could and should be contributing to the group and how Paul can get the wider industry involved.
Confirmation of the continuation of Help to Buy – C.50% of sales in BDW were funding via H2B. The future of H2B is key for the industry. An ask around this could be included in the Housing Deal for YNYER. Discussed the potential competition between help to buy, shared ownership and first time buyer deals, HCA have some info on incomes a different entry points in the market and will circulate.
8. Item 8 Housing Association Update - Presentation
Julia updated members on the outcomes of the recent meeting with RPs operating in YNYER which looked at capacity and the areas where RPs would like to invest. Members discussed the lower levels of interest in developing in East Riding. The next steps are for RPs to consider a ‘compact’ approach at their next meeting.
9. Item 9 HCA Update
Housing Infrastructure Fund announcements are expected in summer 2018, Due diligence is on-going for bids under the Accelerated Construction fund. There are opportunities for enhanced grant rates where there is certainty over delivery. It is also possible to fund site acquisitions outside of the normal programme parameters but this funding need to be spent before the end of the financial year. This could include off the shelf acquisitions as well as land.
10. Item 10 – RHE Programme Review

Sarah outlined the paper and the recommendations therein.

Agreed:

· To continue the RHE programme, funded in the same way for the next three years i.e. 2018-21, unless specific events warrant a review sooner

· The retainer amounts are increased to £6,950 for LAs and £3,250 for RPs, with the remaining shortfall met through the ‘per unit’ charge

· Begin to charge per unit amount for new rural affordable homes delivered by Local Authorities/LA owned housing trusts or JVs or any private providers 

· Write to the Yorkshire Dales National Park Authority to ask them to consider contributing to the cost of the programme.

11. Item 11 - Syrian Refugee Resettlement Programme

The programme is going well. Hambleton and Richmondshire's arrivals are in January and properties have been identified. This will end the programme and the commitments for North Yorkshire have been fulfilled. Colin updated members regarding the asylum seekers dispersal programme. There has been a meeting between the Home Office, G4S and NYCC. The proposal is to bring an item on this to the next Housing Board meeting.
12. AOB

None
13. Date and time of Next Meeting

12th Feb 2018 1pm Rural Arts Centre, Thirsk
Preceded by YNYER Housing Forum meeting 10:00 – 12:00
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